Friends of Monument Preserve 

P.O. Box 634
Monument, CO  80132-1216
Board Meeting

April 14, 2013

I.  Call to Order and Attendance:  The Board meeting of the FOMP began at 7:10 p.m. in the Fire Center Classroom.  Members present were Jon Nordby, president; Chris Tirpak, vice president, Diane Strohm, treasurer; Marianne LaRivee, secretary; as well as Diane Bandle, Brian Mullen, Joe Ennis, Bill Benson, and Hermann Spielkamp, members at large.  Nancy Spielkamp and Terri and Robert Erickson were also in attendance.
II.  Issues:
A. Hot Shots Dinner:  The Hot Shots Potluck will take place on Thursday, April 25th at 5:30.  We expect a large crowd since both the Monument Helitack and Hot Shot crews will be here.  Marianne LaRivee passed around a sign-up sheet, but Chris Tirpak will also send out a request for participation from the general membership.

B.  Buebird Houses:  Hermann Spielkamp directed cleanup and installation of new houses throughout the preserve on 4 March.  FOMP financial support allowed for a number of new houses and they look great!
C.  Ice Cave Creek Re-route:  Bill Benson is our liaison to this CMC sponsored realignment of the lower portion of the trail.  Work is scheduled for 8 June 2013 from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  Volunteers must register at www.cmc.org/sterwardship.  Meet at the Palmer Reservoir Trailhead.

D.  Elections:  Dispatched without difficulty:  Chris Tirpak, president, Jon Nordby, vice president, Diane Strohm, treasurer, and Marianne LaRivee, secretary.
E.   Finance:  Diane Strohm reported that we have $6166 in our account.  Dues are now due.
F.  Trailwork:  Every 2nd Tuesday at 6:00.  Meet at the main trailhead parking lot.  Next month, 14 May, Diane Strohm will lead an early group at 5:00 for seedling release.

G.  Shooters:   Alan Hahn appears to be supportive of our efforts to limit shooting along Mt Herman Road and is considering several proposals, among them a complete ban of all target shooting within ¼ mile of major forest roads.  If members see dangerous shooting, please report it to either the El Paso County Sheriff’s office: (719) 520-7333 or to Tom Healy at the USFS:  office (719) 477-4204 or cell (719) 641-4698. 
H.  Newsletter:  Diane Strohm suggested another newsletter to spur interest in the preserve.  Hermann Spielkamp will write an article about bluebird houses, Jon Nordby will write one about trails, and Diane will write about trees.  Send your proposals to Diane at diane.strohm@usafa.af.mil, who will forward them to Amy.
III.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

